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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
February 12, 2007
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the November 20, 2006 meeting were approved as distributed.
President’s Report
President Walsh began her report by outlining some of the efforts of various groups and divisions thus far this year:

· The Committee for Faculty Awards has had more work than usual, and tenure has been granted to six professors

· The Dean of the College and Student Life divisions have collaborated on changes to the first year experience; as part of the ongoing Academic Support Program, they have also organized events relating to stereotype threat

· The Student Life division has created a plan for operations during the Dean’s transition; at the same time, a review of health services has been undertaken and cultural advising has been rethought

· The Administration & Planning division has been working on the Comprehensive Facilities Plan and its effects

· Information Services has undergone a strategic planning process in complement to the work of the 2015 Commission; a collaboration has been created to redesign the College’s website, and the first year portal project has been completed

· The Admissions office, cooperation with Student Financial Services, has undertaken a study of financial aid policies in terms of competition and effect on yield; the office looks forward to the results of a new admissions marketing study
· The Resources division has continued their ongoing mission of support, and President Walsh has made many visits in conjunction with their efforts

· The Sustainability Committee, led by Kate Salop and Patrick Willoughby, has continued their efforts to think carefully and thoroughly about sustainability at Wellesley

· The Finance division is in the process of rethinking the budget process and implementing changes in accordance with the suggestions of the 2015 Commission

· The Ad-Hoc Committee of Administrative Council has developed ideas and strategies to streamline the Council and align its operation more closely with administrators’ desires.

Human Resources Report and Introduction of New Employees: Eloise McGaw
Ms. McGaw began her presentation with several announcements:
· The transition to the new retirement plan has gone smoothly; of 917 individuals eligible for the plan, 693 total agreements have been filed, and overall contributions to retirement plans went up; more specific information can be found on individual pay stubs

· During this, the seventh year of the Valuing Work at Wellesley program, HR personnel will be looking at ways to strengthen the program, and they encourage discussion with and among administrators

· The next HR Trading Spaces event will take place on February 14 at the Wang Campus Center

She then introduced some of the thirteen new employees who have been hired since September 2006.

Comprehensive Facilities Plan: Pat Byrne
Ms. Byrne announced that two large projects are planned for the coming year.  The renovation of the chapel will begin in June, after reunions are finished.  The reconfiguration of the Science Center will also begin; discussions about that project are underway and more information will be distributed as it is available.

The Facilities Needs Assessment and space analysis have been completed.  In general, the analysis concluded that the College has enough space, but some of it needs reconfiguration.  Data from the assessment will be used to create a priority list based on real data and the College’s overall goals.  A final plan document should be available in approximately a month, along with a website dedicated to the process.
Athletic Director: Bridget Belgiovine
Ms. Belgiovine began her presentation for thanking the College community, and especially the PERA faculty and administration, for making her transition onto campus smooth and pleasant.  She then announced several events and initiatives:
· The Athletic Department has collaborated with other departments to link Family & Friends week with the College’s Homecoming for Fall 2007.

· On February 12, the Sports Center hours will be extended to 7:30am–11:30pm.  In addition, the pool and weight room will be open from 11am-2pm for member use.

· The Athletic Department is hosting monthly breakfast sessions for discussion with and among faculty and staff.

· A partnership with the Student Government has led to the creation of the PERA student committee.

· Online registration for PE courses has been made available.

· The Athletic Department is cooperating with Residential Life to offer “rec-aerobics” sessions in Freeman hall twice each week.

Sustainability: Pat Willoughby
During the second year of the Sustainability Committee’s work, members are developing mission statements and indicators for progress.  The Committee is also investigating projects suggested by students and endeavoring to raise awareness overall.

The Power Plant and shops are trying new methods to save resources.  Among other initiatives, the campus is being converted to the use of compact fluorescent bulbs wherever possible.  Compared to the same time last year, energy use this year is down by 6%.  

Recycling efforts have increased dramatically.  The College has made an arrangement to get monetary credit for recycling efforts, which has allowed for the purchase of more recycling bins and other related products.  Any administrator who wants a desk-side recycling bin can contact the Sustainability Committee to request one.  In Green Hall, a trial program has been initiated for recycling bottles and cans.  In the first week of this year’s Recyclemania event, the College recycled 1.65lbs/person.

New Business: Admin Council Updates: Angie Evans
The Ad-Hoc Committee brought several recommendations to the Council, based on its work this year.  First, it recommends a reduction in the number of members on some committees, as follows:

· The Committee for Diversity will be reduced from seven to five members, of which two will serve as representatives to the Diversity Coalition

· The Nominating Committee will be reduced from seven to five members

· The Teller positions will be eliminated and their function absorbed by the Nominating Committee

Second, the Ad-Hoc Committee suggests the formation of the Administrative Council Advisory Board.  The Board would consist of one member from each standing committee, the chair of the Steering Committee, the Council Secretary, and one member-at-large.  The Board would select its own chair from among its membership.  Its charge would be to monitor and update the bylaws as needed, and to foster communication between committees.  The Committee would be formed and would begin its work in September 2007.

Both changes were moved and will be voted upon at the March meeting.

Chief Justice Report on the Honor Code: Tiffany Sirc
Ms. Sirc began her presentation by noting that the Honor Code was created in 1919 as a guideline to acceptable conduct.  It was updated most recently in 2005.  The current General Judiciary is made up of five students, nine faculty members, and three administrators.

A document was distributed which provided a review of General Judiciary cases for the 2005-06 academic year.  Overall, there were twenty-two cases involving twenty-four individuals.  Four cases were social, seventeen were academic, and one was an appeal.  This total is lower than it has been for the previous two years, but it is higher than historical levels.  There has been an increase in the occurrence of repeat offenses by the same individuals; as a result, all violators are added to a probation list.

The General Judiciary hopes for the Honor Code to become a lifestyle on campus and after students graduate.  The General Judiciary is developing an anonymous survey to poll faculty and staff about their experiences with and opinions of both the Honor Code and the General Judiciary.

Announcements
Roxanne Euben invited administrators to attend a lecture series on Middle Eastern politics.  The lectures will be held on March 8, 9, and 12.  A flyer with more details about the events was distributed.
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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